
  

The Circle 

October 2024 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

As I said last month, we’re going to be looking at different practices of discipleship over the course of the year. 

We’ll be looking at a different practice each month, with some time off around Christmas and Holy Week and East-

er, to allow space for those holy days.  The practices we’ll be looking at are:  daily prayer, daily scripture reading, 

weekly worship, growth in giving, serving others in Jesus’ name, and sharing the Good News of Jesus with those 

outside the church.  Last month, we started looking at daily prayer.  This month, we’re focused on “growth in giving 

(to the tithe or beyond).”  I know for a lot of people, talking about money (especially talking about money in the 

church!) is a source of anxiety and discomfort.  But it’s still an important thing to talk about, because financial 

stewardship is an important aspect of our lives of faith.  

 

St. John’s Lutheran Church does what we do because of your financial support.  All of our ministries—VBS, Chris-

tian education, worship, music, helping to feed and support people in need in Phoenixville and beyond, offering a 

welcoming and safe space to twelve-step groups, community organizations, and scouting groups—all of those 

things are part of the church’s mission of living, growing & sharing in God’s love through Jesus Christ, and your 

financial support enables us to do them. 

 

Even things that don’t seem directly connected to the mission and the work we do—things like utility bills, air-

conditioning repair, office supplies, clearing the parking lots of snow—all directly impact our mission as a congre-

gation.  Without those boring-but-necessary items, we wouldn’t have a welcoming and safe place for the communi-

ty to gather; we wouldn’t have a space for music and worship and Christian education; we wouldn’t be as able to 

share God’s love with one another or the community.  Everything that we do as a congregation, we’re able to do 

because of your financial support.  On behalf of St. John’s Lutheran church, thank you for continuing to support 

the congregation. 

 

But generosity is also part of discipleship, which means it's not just about how your generosity impacts the church: 

your generosity also impacts you.  Jesus said, “Where your treasure is, there your heart will be also.”  Generous 

giving helps to strengthen the connection between the church and the giver.  Generosity is also a sign of a per-

son’s relationship with God, and supporting the mission and ministry of the church is a tangible way to live that 

relationship out. 

 

We’re going to hear more in the coming weeks 

about those things, especially as we get closer to 

the time that our annual response campaign will 

begin.  But for now, and as we continue to talk 

about giving and generosity, please take some 

time—both in discernment and planning, and in 

prayer—to consider how God is calling you to be 

a generous giver.  And again, thank you for your 

generosity in supporting the work that we do 

here as St. John’s Lutheran Church  

 

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Russ 
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FELIX HELL 
Concert Organist 

October 13th, 4:00 p.m. 
On Sunday, October 13th, at 4:00 p.m., St. John’s is honored to 

present concert organist Felix Hell.  Mr. Hell, a native of Germany, 

is one of the most sought-after concert organists in the world.  He 

has been featured as a recitalist and concerto soloist in more than 

850 concerts throughout North America, Europe, Asia and Austral-

ia.  The American Organist Guild raved that he “sets standards 

that older and honored players would struggle to equal.” 

 

Felix Hell is known for his diverse and innovative programming, 

drawing upon a repertoire encompassing five centuries.  Further-

more, he has received global recognition for his marathon perfor-

mances of the entire organ works of J.S. Bach, which encompass 

about 250 compositions and close to 20 hours of performance 

time.  He has since performed the complete Bach cycle four times, 

most recently in in 2013 in Seoul, Korea. 

 

Mr. Hell holds positions of Organ Artist Associate at Saint Peter’s Lutheran Church in Manhattan,  Distinguished 

Artist in Residence at the United Lutheran Seminary in Gettysburg, and Adjunct Professor of Organ at the Sunder-

man Conservatory in Gettysburg.  In 2011, Felix Hell was appointed Distinguished Visiting Artist at Kosin Universi-

ty in Busan, South Korea. 

 

Felix Hell’s discography includes 10 CDs.  His most recent recording features music for Organ and Symphony 

Orchestra by Barber, Guilmant and Jongen.  His recordings are frequently broadcast throughout the United States 

and across the world; he has appeared on television globally. 

 

His project "Music Across America" allows him to travel with his own Touring Organ, performing organ concertos 

and recitals in spaces that do not house pipe organs, liberating the instrument from its historic confines. 

 

Mr. Hell is an avid supporter of new music for organ and frequently collaborates with composers. 

 

Felix Hell studied at the Juilliard School in New York, the Curtis Institute of Music in Philadelphia (BM), and the 

Peabody Institute in Baltimore (AD, MM, DMA).  In 2007, he received Johns Hopkins University’s prestigious Out-

standing Graduate Award. 

 

The concert is part of the 2024-2025 concert series at St. John’s and is offered as musical outreach to the com-

munity. No tickets are required but a free-will offering, with a suggested $10 donation, will be received.  

 

Join Our Christmas Choir! 
At 7:30 p.m., on Wednesdays beginning October 2nd, the Adult 

Choir rehearses  music for the 7 p.m. Christmas Eve service.  Ad-

ditional singers, especially older youth, are invited to join in prep-

aration of this joyful music.  Christmas selections will begin re-

hearsals.  Come, join the ANGELS SINGING!  For additional infor-

mation contact Tom Snyder, Director of Music, ftsiii@gmail.com. 

mailto:ftsiii@gmail.com
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First Bible Sunday—September 29th at 10:15am 

(Classes on October 6th, 13th, 20th) 
Join us for First Bible Sunday on September 29th as we celebrate a special 

milestone for our 3rd graders, who will receive their very own Bibles during 

the service!  This marks the beginning of their journey into deeper Bible 

study, with classes offered on October 6th, 13th, and 20th during the Sunday 

school hour.  If you'd like to sign your child up for these classes, please 

email Molly at mollyo@stjohnphoenixville.org.  Don’t miss this meaningful 

opportunity to support our young ones as they grow in their faith! 

 

Muhlenberg Parish  

Joint Service and  

Rise Against Hunger Event 
September 29th, 9:30 a.m. 

Centennial, Zion, and St. Peter's Lu-

theran Churches are hosting a com-

bined service as the Muhlenberg Par-

ish at Centennial Lutheran Church, 

1330 Hares Hill Road, Kimberton at 9:30 a.m. on September 29th.  After the 

service, everyone will go to Zion of Spring City at 39 Bonnie Brae Road, Spring 

City and work together on the Rise Against Hunger mission project to package 

10,000 meals for food insecure communities around the world.  

While our 9 a.m. faith formation classes and 10:15 a.m. service will still take 

place at St. John’s on this date, St. John’s members who wish to attend the joint service will be welcome!   You are 

also welcome to simply go over to Zion after church at St. John’s to help with the packing.  Use this code to sign up 

to help or donate. 

 

Faith Formation for Adults 

Sunday mornings at 9 a.m. 

Opportunities for faith formation for adults takes many forms.  

Bible Study, held in the Fireside Room and led by Linda Landis, 

will be studying different women mentioned in the Bible.  In Octo-

ber, their focus will be on Puah, Shiphrah, Esther, and Priscilla.  

Faith Life normally gathers in Meeting Room 1 (to the left of the 

stage in Kley Hall) and explores current events in relation to faith.  

Happy Hour, primarily a group of parents, meets in the Eisenhow-

er Room to support each other.  Both Faith Life and Happy Hour 

will be joining the Lutheran 101 class in September & October, 

led by Pr. Russ in the Eisenhower Room.  The Sunday Morning 

Book Club meets in the Pastor’s office and will be reading and discussing “The Last Dress from Paris” by Jade Beer 

and “Homecoming” by Kate Morton in October.  All adult classes begin at 9 a.m. (or shortly after the children’s 

opening time) and welcome and encourage you to try them out! 

Movie Night 
Now October 5th at 6:00 p.m. 

Join us for a fun-filled Family Movie Night!  Bring the whole family and settle 

in for a movie, popcorn, and a cozy evening together.  Pizza and refresh-

ments will also be provided.  It’s the perfect way to relax, enjoy some quality 

time, and connect with other families in our church community.  We can’t 

wait to see you there!  If your family has any movie suggestions, please let 

Molly know.  We’re open to ideas that everyone will enjoy.  To sign up, email 

Molly or go to.  https://forms.gle/sLUkpQKHkcfc1qAN7   

https://forms.gle/sLUkpQKHkcfc1qAN7
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Phoenixville Area Time Bank 

Annual Pasta Party! 
October 26, 2024 

Enjoy authentic Italian cuisine and take a chance to 

win a gift basket while supporting  the Phoenixville 

Area Time Bank by participating in annual Italian pas-

ta party, to be held this year on October 26th!  

 

PATB’s take-out dinner features Nick Castellano's tra-

ditional Italian gravy (meatballs and sausage) and 

pasta.  Spaghetti squash is offered as an alternative 

to pasta and our vegetarian sauce is offered as an 

alternative to the Italian gravy.  Each dinner also in-

cludes parmesan cheese, breadsticks, salad, and des-

sert. 

 

Orders can be placed online starting October 1st or, if 

you prefer, you may call in your order to (610) 608-

9281. 

 

We are again partnering with Good Samaritan Services in Phoenixville to include an option to purchase a meal that 

is donated to residents at the organization's homeless shelter for men.  We encourage everyone who can to chip in 

and buy an extra meal for them! 

 

Along with dinners, raffle tickets can be purchased for a number of enticing and themed gift baskets.  

 

If you have any questions or need help with your order, please call Margo at (610) 608-9281, or email 

info@patimebank.org. 

 

WELCA will meet on Tuesday,  October 

22nd at 10:30 a.m. in Eisenhower.  

Watch the weekly announcements for 

more information.  

 

We will again be collecting items for the 

children at Silver Springs Martin Luther 

School.  Watch for the list of requested 

items. 

 

One of the WELCA fundraisers will 

be RADA Cutlery.   More information to 

follow.  

 

Many thanks to everyone who sup-

ports WELCA.  We appreciate the many 

ways you help our ministry. Keep those 

cards, tote bags,  and toiletries, etc. 

coming! 

mailto:info@patimebank.org
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Reformation Celebration 
October 26th & 27th 

Reformation Day will be observed at St. John's on October 26th and 27th.  

Please wear red to celebrate.  On October 31, 1517, Martin Luther post-

ed his 95 theses on the door of All Saints' Church in Wittenberg, Germa-

ny.  This action, a protest against the sale of church indulgences and oth-

er church practices, began the Reformation movement and the Church 

continues to reform even after 507 years. 

Join our Welcoming Team 
The Welcoming Team is responsible for helping potential new mem-

bers be introduced to St John’s Church and congregation as well as 

supporting them as sponsors. The team should be available for 

questions, and try to promote activities and opportunities at  

St John’s. 

 

Goals for welcoming team: 

1. Greet new members. 

2. Support newcomers in Lutheran education classes as sponsors. 

Act as a source for St John’s background info and solicit involve-

ment in church activities. If new members decide to join the congre-

gation, ensure the new member information form is completed and 

send it to Sonya. 

3. Plan and execute a new members reception after the welcoming 

service. 

4. Plan and organize external opportunities for community recruit-

ment to St John’s. 

 

If you’re interested in joining please contact Kate Hicks at 

katehicks1921@gmail.com.  

Lutheran World Relief Backpacks 
Supplies needed by October 6th 

Sunday school classes will pack backpacks for Lutheran World Relief on October 13th.  We still need 569 note-

books, 138 rulers, 112 pencil sharpeners, 69 scissors, 464 number two pencils, 125 boxes of crayons, and 

168 erasers!  Please drop supplies in the box in the narthex.  No time to shop?  Donate through our website, 

using the link in our weekly email scanning the QR code in the bulletin—or just send a check.  Thank you!! 

THANK YOU! 
Thank you to the members of our 

Kitchen Task Force for the phe-

nomenal job coordinating the ren-

ovation of our kitchen!  And 

THANK YOU to everyone from  

St. John’s who donated to the pro-

ject!  

Kitchen Task Force members 

were Bobbi Riley, Stephen 

Drewes, Jim Taylor, Mike Kahl, 

Lynn Titus, Susan Schumacher 

and Sandra Zimmermann, with 

much help  from our wonderful 

Property Committee and John Dor-

ward, among others. 

Our renovated kitchen will allow 

us to engage in more feeding min-

istries for our community and will 

also be a blessing at our own fel-

lowship events.  Thank you! 
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Caring for Creation: 

What We Can Do at St. John’s  

Caring for God’s creation is an ever-evolving topic in this world, especially with each new natural or human-made 

disaster.  As stewards of this world, we are called to care for the earth and examine our behaviors toward crea-

tion.  While we need to take from the land for food and sustainability, we also need to be careful that we main-

tain good stewardship and do not exploit the wonderful things the earth provides.  
 

Used Shoe Collection 
Our Green Team is partnering with Keystone Green to collect used 

sneakers and shoes which will be picked up at St. John’s and sent to 

developing countries.  In turn, Keystone Green will compensate  

St. John’s for the shoes and the monies will be used for additional 

“Green Projects.” 

 

By recycling textiles and shoes, Keystone Green helps reduce the amount of 

clothing and shoes that end up in landfills, which is significant since Americans 

throw away nearly 85% of their clothes and shoes.  The collected items are ei-

ther donated to local non-profits or sent to developing countries where there is 

a high demand for used clothing and shoes  

 

Shortly, you’ll find this container ← in the glass entrance way by Kley Hall.  

Bring your clean, dry sneakers and shoes (no high heels) and support the Green 

Team’s mission of “Caring for Creation.”  Thank you! 

http://www.gokeystonegreen.com/about-us/
http://www.gokeystonegreen.com/about-us/
http://www.gokeystonegreen.com/about-us/
http://www.gokeystonegreen.com/about-us/
http://www.gokeystonegreen.com/about-us/
http://www.gokeystonegreen.com/about-us/
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People of God Involved in God’s Work 
October Worship Staff 

Acolytes 

  6 TBD 

13 TBD 

20 TBD 

27 TBD 

Altar Guild 

  6 Nancy Cressman & Janet Ertell 

13 Donna Anderson & Cathy Garrett 

20 Andrea Hart & Jean Herbranson 

27 Betty Hans & Jean Herbranson 

Assisting Minister 

  6 Bill Starling 

13 Tom Snyder 

20 Ron Stevens 

27 Walt Deichmann 

Communion Assistant/Lector 

  6 Mitch Reading 

13 Lynn Titus 

20 Deb Ahola 

27 Mimi Woods 

Counters 

  6 Jack & Janet Ertell; Donna Anderson 

13 Heather Yonosh & Jeanne Schanzenbach 

20 Mary Heiser; Mike & Cathy Kahl 

27 Stephen & Jen Drewes 

Evening Light Assistant 

  6 Sandy Momyer 

13 Rich Latella 

20 Sandy Momyer 

27 Shirley Platzer 

Fellowship Time 

  6 Church Council 

Lock-Up 

  6 Aimee Hillegas 

13 Jeanne Schanzenbach 

20 Mike Kahl 

27 Kyle Oszeyczik 

Stream Team 

  6 Aimee Hillegas; Paul Miller 

13 Josh Romano; Dale Herbranson 

20 Dale Herbranson; Paul Miller 

27 Dale Herbranson; Paul Miller 

Ushers 

  6 Sue Starling & Barry Church 

13 Don Titus & Cathy Garrett 

20 Mike & Cathy Kahl 

27 Donna Anderson & Nancy Cressman 

Crockpot Cook-Off 

October 20th at 5:00 p.m. 

Join us for the 4th annual Crockpot cook-off!  Bring 

an appetizer, main dish, side dish or dessert in a 

Crockpot OR join us to taste and vote for the win-

ning dish.  Crockpot set-up begins at 4:30 p.m.  All 

attendees are asked to RSVP by clicking the link in 

the weekly email, scanning the code in your bulle-

tin, or you can just contact Kelly Gallagher by 

emailing  kmgandbc@hotmail.com. 

‘Tis the month of multi colors 

Crisp the air fruit ripe for scamping 

Summer’s burst of glory frost nips 

The air leaves of multi-hue color 

The sky autumn gives a taste 

Of colder air summers’ touch of 

Winter soon sun’s warmth turns 

To chilly days come enjoy the 

Fruits of autumn ‘ere frosty 

Air nips one’s nose multi colors 

Delight the eye come enjoy 

Nature’s glorious display 

Margaret Walker 
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Donating Stock to St. John’s 
One of the many ways to financially support 

St. John’s is through the donation of stock.  

Donating appreciated stock will benefit the 

church and provide a potential tax benefit 

to the donor.  For stock that has been held 

for more than a year and has appreciated 

in value, one can take a charitable deduc-

tion based on the stock's fair market value 

on the day of donation.  Additionally, mak-

ing such a donation will avoid capital gains 

taxes on the increased value of the stock.  

If interested in donating stock to St. John’s, 

contact our Church Treasurer, Shirley 

Platzer, at (484) 938-7763. 

Guidelines for Submission of Articles for  

St. John’s Communications 

Submissions to the Parish Administrator for inser-

tion in St. John’s communications may include 

worship, faith formation, social justice, music and 

community events, and any items directly related 

to St. John’s mission of “Living, growing & sharing 

in God’s love through Jesus Christ.”  Submissions 

received by Monday at 11:00 a.m. will be included 

in the following Sunday’s bulletin.  Later submis-

sions will appear in the following week’s bulletin.  

All submissions are also included in all other appli-

cable forms of communication (email, social me-

dia, website, slides, etc.) as soon as possible after 

receipt. 

Submissions for The Circle newsletter are due on 

the 18th of every month (except July).  Submis-

sions received after this deadline may appear in 

other applicable St. John’s communications and in 

the following month’s newsletter. 

When submitting articles, please include complete 

information such as date, time, location, and how 

to sign up for events (including links and QR codes 

to forms).  Images are welcome but should be 

photos taken around St. John’s or posters created 

by the submitter—not stock images or any images 

downloaded from the Internet which St. John’s is 

not licensed to use. 

If you have any questions about St. John’s com-

munications, please contact our administrator, 

Sonya Sowards, at office@stjohnphoenixville.org 

or (610) 933-3947 ext. 2. 

Kid-Friendly Worship Resources 
We have children’s worship bags available to 

use during services.  

We also have children’s bulletins/activity 

sheets available on the “triangle table.” 

The nursery is open on Sunday mornings dur-

ing church for children who may need a break/

extra care/etc. 

Please ask an usher for help finding these re-

sources!  We welcome and celebrate all the 

ways children participate in our community. 

Communion Records and Prayer Requests 
Our constitution de-

fines members eligi-

ble to vote at regular 

meetings of the 

church as those who 

“shall have com-

muned in this con-

gregation and shall 

have made a contri-

bution of record” in the calendar year.  Your contribution 

is recorded when it includes your name and/or envelope 

number.  To ensure that your communion is recorded, 

please fill out the “Record of Communion and/or Prayer 

Request” card at least once a year.  Communion cards 

can be found in the pew racks at the end of each pew.  

The card may also be used for prayer requests, address 

changes, questions, or comments.  If you are worshiping 

exclusively from home, please contact Sonya Sowards 

with prayer requests and worship dates. 

mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
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There are so many ways to use the gifts God has given 

you at St. John's!  We always need: 

• Communion bread bakers 

• ushers 

• communion assistants/lectors 

• assisting ministers 

• live stream staff (“Stream Team”) 

• Committee members 

• Teachers  

• choir members 

• drivers to bring shut-ins to worship 

• Stephen Ministers 

Please let Sonya Sowards know how you would like to 

use your time and talent at St. John’s, and she will put 

you in touch with the appropriate leader. Ministry 

group leader names and committees can also be 

found on the last page of this newsletter. 

 

Give to St. John’s Via App 
Vanco, our eGiving provider, has launched an updated 

mobile app called Vanco Mobile (to replace GivePlus 

Mobile, which has been retired as of September 30th).  

You can download the Vanco Mobile app for free from 

the App Store or Google Play.  From there, you can 

make a one-time donation or set up recurring giving 

right through the app.  Just select your fund and 

amount, enter a payment method and complete the 

donation.  If you have questions or need assistance, 

email Dale Herbranson at dale.herbranson@outlook.com. 

Did you know?  Many employers offer the ability to have your donations deducted from your paycheck and then 

forward those donations on to us.  Some, such as Vanguard, offer a generous match so that your donation has the 

potential of a nice increase.  Contact your Human Resources Department to see if this is a possibility for you.  

Scan this QR code to give to the many 

ministries of St. John’s from your 

phone! 

Thrivent Action Team Grants 
Thrivent members are eligible to apply for two Action 

Team Grants each year to benefit their church.  St. 

John’s members Mike & Cathy Kahl routinely obtain 

grants for the church and have provided a helpful step-

by-step guide: 

First, you must have a specific project in mind.  

You will also have to give an estimate of the 

number of people that might participate and 

when the project will be completed.  The pro-

ject should have something to do with bringing 

people into our organization or furthering our 

ministries.  

Once you have the above information, log in to 

your account at thrivent.com. 

Go to the bottom of the page to the Noah section. 

Click on Thrivent action teams. 

Choose “apply now” on the first page and then 

“apply now” again. 

On the next page, click “begin application.”  You 

have an option to get advertising materials and 

even T-shirts for your action team if you want 

them. 

The money arrives fairly quickly in the form of a 

Visa card.  Use this card for purchases related 

to your project. 

When the project is finished, log in again and re-

port that fact. 

Special projects pop up from time to time at St. John’s 

for which these cards could be used.  If you’d like ide-

as for the use of your grant, contact our Administrator, 

Sonya Sowards, at office@stjohnphoenixville.org or 

(610) 933-3947, ext. 2, or speak to a staff member, 

Committee chair, or Councilmember. 

Sponsor Flowers, Bulletins & Vigil Candle 
Members and friends are invited to sponsor the vigil 

candle in memory of or in honor of loved ones.  The 

cost is $12 per month.  You are also invited to offset 

the cost of the weekly bulletins.  That cost is $20 per 

week.  Our  florist supplies flowers (visible on our live-

stream as well as in-person services) at $25 per vase 

for a total of $50 for two.  Contact Sonya Sowards for 

available months and dates and to specify the occa-

sion, or you can use the sign-up sheets on the hallway 

bulletin board.  Thank you! 

mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
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